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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







November 2, 2022





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held in the office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
November 2, 2022. President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present. The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell



Iberville
Sean McGee



Iberia

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Tommy Thibodeaux

St. Martin

Absent: 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Earl Matherne


Assumption

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Travis Johnson 


CPRA
Don Savoie



Simmons & Savoie
John Caro



Brown & Brown

Elizabeth Minvielle


Brown & Brown

David Mougeot


Mougeot Architects

William Tyson


Executive Director
Nicholas Rockforte


Attorney for Levee Board

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments. Hearing none, he proceeded with the meeting agenda. 

                                                                     * * * * 
After review, Commissioner Sean McGee moved, seconded by Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of October 5, 2022, meeting as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Don Savoie presented a proposal for the renewal of the LWCC workers’ compensation policy for 2023.  He pointed out the total dividends which have been paid to the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District to date.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Sean McGee, and unanimously carried to approve the renewal of the LWCC policy for 2023.

                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. John Caro of Brown & Brown presented a proposal for General Liability policy renewal.  He said the policy has increased by $28,000 over last year mainly due to an increase in automobile claims.  Commissioner Sean McGee moved, seconded by Commissioner Nickie Rockforte, and unanimously carried to renew the General Liability Policy for 2023.

                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that the employee Health Insurance has increased by 4.5% as of January 1, 2023.  This coverage is through the State.  Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Sean McGee, and unanimously carried to approve renewing the policy.

                                                                     * * * * 
Ms. Elizabeth Minvielle of Brown & Brown presented a policy for employee supplemental insurance.  She said this policy has the same coverage as last year and has not increased in price. Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux, and unanimously carried to approve renewing the policy for 2023.

                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board members that he has five requests from the Vicksburg Corps of Engineers which will require a resolution to be passed authorizing the President and Levee Board Attorney to sign.  He suggested we put all five projects including Items 223-R, 240.3-R, 178-R, 206.7-R, and 194.5-R in the resolution.
Commissioner Kenneth Gordon moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey

R E S O L U T I O N

Moved by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey and unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, Mr. John Grezaffi, President of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, has authorization to grant authorization for entry for surveys, soil borings, environmental/cultural resources, investigations, and general planning investigations on behalf of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District, Levee Projects 240.3R,

233-R, 206.7-R, 194.5R, 178-R.

WHEREAS, the Authorization for Entry is executed by the proper duly authorized officer; and

that the Authorization for Entry is in sufficient form to grant the authorization therein stated.

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District and Board

Attorney Nicholas Rockforte, hereby authorizes the President to sign the Authorization for Entry. 

Roll Call Vote:

Yeas:  Commissioners Bill Flynn, John Grezaffi, Kenneth Gordon, Mark Guillory, Spencer Harvey, Karen Jewell, Sean McGee, Jody Meche, Nickie Rockforte, and

Tommy Thibodeaux

Nays: 
None

Absent and not voting:  Commissioners Daniel Hebert and Earl Matherne

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

CERTIFICATE


I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and exact copy of the resolution adopted at the board meeting held on November 2, 2022, at which meeting a quorum was present and voting.


Port Allen, Louisiana, this 21st day of December, 2022.

________________________________________

John Grezaffi, President

The resolution passed.

                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Travis Johnson of CPRA reported the Corps of Engineers wanted to do some dredging while they had a dredge onsite with a tight timeline.  They asked to use the emergency use authorization to do so in front of the grain elevators.  The river is quite low, and some plants may have trouble getting water from the river if it drops further.  

                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney, advised the board of a case pending in New Orleans.  He said Adams and Reese are working with the New Orleans Levee Board and it is moving to the next stage of litigation.  However, he feels it can be resolved.  

He said we received the Attorney General Opinion we requested relative to the per diems and he proposed we proceed by this ruling.  If you showed up for a meeting that was then canceled, you will be paid per diem.
A tree recently fell on 2 employee vehicles at one of our locations, and the claims adjuster is scheduled to come out.  Mr. Rockforte asked for a copy of our policy to review.  He suggested waiting until we know what the insurance will pay before taking any further action.

                                                                     * * * * 
Architect David Mougeot presented two proposals to the board for review related to repairing the roof on the board chambers.  Mr. Mougeot said repairing the existing skylight and roof would cost $1.2 Million.  The second proposal would be to rebuild this portion of the building correcting drainage and foundation problems as well at a cost of $2.5 Million.  Mr. Tyson suggested going with the second option because we have no guarantee that after repairing the roof for $1.2 Million, we will not have to come in and do that again in the future.  After discussion, Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche, and unanimously carried to accept Architect David Mougeot’s second proposal and move forward to rebuild this position of our building.
                                                                     * * * * 
The board reviewed the following 2023 Board Meeting Schedule:

NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETINGS

THE REGULAR BOARD MEETINGS

OF THE

ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT

Scheduled at 4:00 p.m. as followed:
January 11, 2023- New Year Holiday 

February 1, 2023

March 1, 2023

April 5, 2023

May 3, 2023
June 7, 2023
July 12, 2023 – 4th of July Holiday

August 2, 2023
September 6, 2023 

October 4, 2023
November 1, 2023
December 13, 2023 - New Orleans Conference

Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche, and unanimously carried to approve the schedule as presented.

                                                                     * * * * 
The Association of Levee Board of Louisiana Annual Meeting will be held in New Orleans, LA next week.  Mr. Tyson urged board members planning to attend to let the office know.

                                                                     * * * * 
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Jody Meche and without objection, the meeting was adjourned. 
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

An Equal Opportunity Employer

